EMPLOYMENT PANEL
TUESDAY 25 AUGUST 2009 AT 2.00 PM
PRESENT:
Councillor Mallinson (J) (Chairman), Councillors Mrs Farmer, Glover, Mitchelson, Stothard and Weber.  


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:   


Councillor Bloxham and Councillor Boaden.

Mr V Hewitt - NWEO
EMP.16/09
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
The Head of Democratic Services indicated that a section of the report on the Transformation Programme referred to the Review of the Legal and Democratic Services/Governance Directorate, and he indicated that he would leave the meeting if there was any discussion on that section of the report.
EMP.17/09
MINUTES

The Minutes of the meetings held on 12 June and 9 July 2009 were circulated.  A Member referred to recent coverage in the Press with regards to the circulation of an internal confidential e-mail relating to the Pay and Workforce Strategy, and he wished to clarify the position that the release of the e-mail was not related to the Panel’s discussion on this item or to Members of the Panel.

RESOLVED – (1)  The Minutes of the meeting of the Panel held on12 June 2009 were signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting.

(2)  That the position with regards to the coverage of the Pay and Workforce Strategy in the local media be noted.
EMP.18/09
TRANSFORMATION RESTRUCTURE – DRAFT JOB


DESCRIPTIONS AND PERSON SPECIFICATION FOR


POSTS IN THE STRATEGIC MANAGEMENT TEAM
The Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported (CE.21/09) and circulated draft Job Descriptions and Person Specifications for the posts of the 2 Strategic Directors and 6 Assistant Directors who would make up the new Strategic Management Structure of the authority.
She informed Members that the Job Descriptions had been drawn up after reviewing similar posts in other Councils and having taken into account the current best practice used across the public sector.  She added that the North West Employers Organisation had carried out a Job Evaluation of the salaries of the Strategic Directors, Deputy Chief Executive and the Assistant Directors, and the salaries identified for each post had been analysed to enable a balance to be struck between the affordability for the Council and the salary level needed to attract good candidates.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive added that the Job Descriptions had moved from being focussed on functions to accountabilities.  She was looking to recruit Officers who would develop a strategic overview and be advocates/ambassadors and act as a role model for staff and encourage initiative solutions.  She also added that the Strategic Directors would work alongside the people that the Council served.  She informed Members that the internal recruitment process would start at the end of September
Members queried the salary levels attached to the posts in the Senior Management structure both in respect of the figures which were attached to the posts and the process which had been followed in coming to that decision.  Members also queried the Panel’s input to attaching the salary figures to the post.

 Mr Hewitt informed Members of the process which had been undertaken to determine the salary levels, and the exercises which had been carried out to inform that decision in regards to the existing posts, the relationship with the Chief Executive’s post, the relationship with other posts in Cumbria and in Local Government.  He added that the posts had been evaluated using the Greater London Scheme for Chief Officers.

The Panel also noted the Chief Executive’s role in determining the levels of salary attached to the Senior Management Team position.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive also added that the consultation period for staff affected by the proposals and Trades Unions had ended on the 13 August and there had been no further comments submitted for the Panel’s consideration.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Employment Panel’s views on the roles and responsibilities for the postholders in the new Strategic Management Team as set out in the Job Descriptions be noted.

(2) That the draft Job Descriptions and  Person Specifications for the posts in the new Strategic Management Team as attached to Report CE.21/09 be noted.

EMP.18/09
PUBLIC AND PRESS
RESOLVED - That in accordance with Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the Public and Press were excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following items of business on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information, as defined in the Paragraph Number (as indicated in brackets against each Minute) of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the 1972 Local Government Act.  

EMP.19/09
TRANSFORMATION PROGRAMME – RESTRUCTURE


VOLUNTARY REDUNDANCY REQUESTS AND 


RECOMMENDATION AND RESTRUCTURE UPDATE


(Public and Press excluded by virtue of Paragraph 1
The Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported (CE.20/09) on recommendations in relation to applications for voluntary redundancy which had been submitted by 6 of the 16 staff affected by the restructure of the Council’s Senior Management Team.  She informed Members of the process which had been followed in respect of the staff affected by the restructure and on discussions which she had held with each of the applicants.
The Town Clerk and Chief Executive added that 4 of the 6 members of staff had requested that the Council also bear the cost of their leased car early termination charges.  
The Town Clerk set out the details of the Severance Agreements to be entered into with the postholders and reminded Members that a budget had been agreed to fund the process and she set out details of the costs which assumed that the Council paid all costs in the first year, as that was felt to be in the Council’s best interests giving the current financial climate.

The Town Clerk added that the Audit Commission had been consulted on the proposals and they had not raised a challenge to the severance arrangements.  She also added that in accordance with the Council’s Constitution she had written to the Executive to inform them of the recommendations and no objection had been raised by the Executive.
The Town Clerk further commented on the commencement of Stage 2 of the restructure process which was a review of all services across the Council.  She added that the transformation of services would be phased in and the first Directorate to go through that process would be Legal and Democratic Services as it transformed into the Governance Directorate.  It was her intention that the Review’s recommendations would be ready in October.

Members discussed the recommendations in some detail, and it was –

RESOLVED – (1) That the Employment Panel in pursuance of the delegation approved by Council on the 14 July approve the final details of the severance arrangements to be entered into with the postholders who had requested voluntary redundancy, the details of which were included in Report CE.20/09. 

(2)  That the City Council do not bear the cost of the leased car early termination charges from the members of staff who have applied for voluntary redundancy.

(3)  That the comments of the Employment Panel with regards to the restructure process in relation to capacity issues, transition period, the impact on front line services and potential slippage on major projects be noted.

(4)     That the Town Clerk and Chief Executive provide an updated timetable for the restructure process following discussions with the North West Employers Organisation, and inform Members of the Panel of the dates for the Panel’s involvement in that process.

EMP.20/09
CONDITIONS OF EMPLOYMENT



(Public and Press excluded by virtue of Paragraph 1)
The Chairman reported that it will be necessary for the Panel to consider matters relating to the conditions of employment of a member of staff, and this would be referred to the next meeting of the Panel.

RESOLVED – That the report be noted.

(The meeting ended at 3.21 pm)
